Town of New Marlborough
Board of Health Monthly Meeting
April 10,2018

The Board met at 7:00 PM with Larry Davis III, Chairman, Jack Bellinger,
Member and Scott McFarland, Agent present, Norm Hankey was absent.

Tina Parton was present to inquire if there were any regulations with the BOH
concerning a burial in which there would be no embombing or casket. As far as the

BOH knows there is nothing preventing such an internment.

Tara White was present to go over the areas on the Mill River Southfield Rd.
where a solar array is being proposed. The DEP's concern was if there would be any
infringement on the Mill River Water Takers property. As plotted there did not seem to
be an issue.

The Oasis issue was briefly discussed with the Board to issue it's finding with the
Selectmen. As presented the BOH has no issue until a determination has been made by
the Town. Then the areas of wells and or septic systems will have to come before the
Board for review and approved or not.

A solar array is being proposed on the property of John Palfini on Knight Road.

Septic Designs submitted: Mark Caiola on Aberdeen Lane for new construction,
approved

Charles Joyce on Hayes Hill Rd., approved

Reviewed pumping reports.

The fees being charged by the Alliance are almost enough to make the Alliance
self supporting. |

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Pia Bellinger, Sec.



